[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the Meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 9th February 2016 in the School.
Present:- Parish Councillors Slingsby (in the Chair), Arandle, Baker, Brown,  Jeffrey, Peirson, Stanley and Wardale.
Clerk – J.Wardale
ERY Cllr Birmingham for part of the meeting.
Gordon Grimley from ERYC and Mr Hargreaves for footpaths.
1 member of the public.
		 
02/16//93	Apologies for absence

Cllr Dickinson

02/16/94	Declarations of Interest

	Pig Farm at Middleton – Cllr Baker
							
02/16/95	Minutes of the meeting held on 12th January 2016 were agreed and signed as a complete record with the following amendments
		
		Present - Wendy Voke
		Item 01/16/86 Footpaths-
Schedule 14 Footpath Alteration application

02/16/96	Footpath Update 

Standing Orders suspended
Mr Grimley introduced himself and his role at ERYC.
Due to the workload of the department, the Schedule 14 Application for alteration to the definitive map in Cherry Burton has been on file, but it is now second on the list for attention.  ERYC then have to assess the application to prove that there is enough evidence to alter the right of way. He was unable to comment on the application as he was not sure what it will involve when it is examined.  If any of the resident’s object, they can appeal to the Planning Inspectorate.
Mr Hargreaves also outlined the problems that have occurred in trying to make a permissive path some time ago.
The Chair thanked Mr Grimley for attending and he left the meeting.
Mr Hargreaves briefly updated the meeting about the lack of footpath situation in the village, especially on Etton Road and then also left the meeting.
Standing Orders were reinstated.

02/16/97	Matters Arising

Community Transport Survey
This has now been printed and distributed around the village.  It needs to be returned to ERYC shortly.
Resolved – to express thanks to Wendy Voke for her work.

Lack of pavement on section of Highgate
This is awaiting the results of the speed survey on Highgate.
	
Defibrillator
Cllr Wardale had drawn up a draft protocol for the defibrillator which included weekly and monthly checks.  He had received information from various bodies about the maintenance and replacement of used equipment, which the Parish Council are responsible for. He suggested that anyone interested should watch the video clip on the website which was very useful. 
Resolved – to accept the protocol and encourage the clip to be watched.
Zurich Insurance had been contacted about the defibrillator and the PC are covered on Public Liability but not for damage or theft.  This would be about £25 extra.
Resolved – to pay the extra charge.
Yorkshire Ambulance had agreed to putting on a familiarisation session and the Village Hall was provisionally booked for 21st April 2016.
Resolved – to agree to the date and get further information about numbers etc.

		Telephone Kiosk
Community Heartbeat Trust had confirmed that they are happy to transfer ownership of the telephone kiosk back to the PC, once they had ownership confirmed by BT. They are happy for any maintenance to be carried out on the kiosk if the PC would agree to take over responsibility for it.  They stressed that any power supply must only be used to power a light.
Resolved – to take over responsibility and inform Mr Ralphs who had offered to form a working party to paint the box.

Play Equipment Inspection
The new seats for the swings in the playground had been sourced.
Resolved – to order the new seats.

02/16/98	ERYC Matters

Cllr Birmingham entered the meeting and updated everyone about his responsibilities and how Cllr Pollard and himself try to split the workload.  He is always available via email.

(a) Highway Matters

Road at back Bishop Burton College
ERYC had been in touch and the area in question had been clarified.

Leaves at B1248 crossroads
ERYC had confirmed that the area had been swept.

Standing Orders suspended

Roundabout at Dog Kennel Lane.
A resident present highlighted his concern about the changes in the roundabout at Dog Kennel Lane and how he felt that they do not reflect the rural setting.
Resolved - Cllr Birmingham agreed to investigate the lack of consultation with the Parish Council and residents.
Standing Orders reinstated.

Speed survey
Cllr Baker asked if there was any news on the speed survey.  Nothing had been received as yet. 

TROD
Mr Skelton had clarified the queries about the surface and dimensions of the proposed path on Etton Road.  There was a discussion about the surface, as it could not be used by cycles, pushchairs and wheelchairs.
Resolved – to continue to try and source funding.

(b) Tour de Yorkshire
The whole of the cycle race would be televised this year and would be coming through the village again.  ITV was looking for interesting information about the route and had invited parish councils to submit facts that could be used by the commentators of the cycle race.  These had to be in by Friday.
Resolved – to send any information to the Clerk by the deadline.

(c) Flood Relief Funding
ERYC had responded that there is currently a scheme in the 2018/19 programme “Cherry Burton The Meadows” subject to the availability of funding.  The programme is subject to technical and financial pressures so nothing is set in stone.  They also added that any scheme is yet to be designed and if the preferred option involves purchasing land, that could take a number of years to complete.
Resolved – to send the report, commissioned by the PC after the 2007 flooding, to Leconfield Parish Council for information.

(d) Flood Liaison Group Meeting
This is to be held on Friday 10th June 2016.
Forward Flooding Report to Leconfield.

(e) Precept Amount
ERYC had confirmed the amount as £19,750 for 2016/17, which works out as an increase of 64p (1.9%) per household compared to 2015/16.

(f) East Riding Local Plan
Some amendments had been received which did not involve the village.

(g) Land adjacent to the Pond
ERYC had confirmed that the area of land being fenced off on Main Street belongs to the resident.

02/16/99	Accounts for payment
	The following payments were agreed:-
	J. Wardale		Salary and expenses Jan	£  320.42
	Village Hall Grant	2015/16			£2188.00
	Pavilion work		Halmshaws			£   34.74
				Beverley Joinery		£1000.00
	Yorkshire Water	Allotment supply		£   46.62
	
02/16/100      	Correspondence received	
	
	Mobile Phone reception
	As mentioned last month, a resident had expressed concern about the poor mobile phone reception in the village.
	Cllr Stanley reported that the Church are currently considering a discrete mast on the roof.
	Resolved – to await any decisions from the Church and inform the resident.
	Beverley Rural Crime Update January 2016
	No reported crimes in Cherry Burton
	Noise from bird scarer Bishop Burton Road
	A resident had emailed about the noise from a bird scarer which was causing him problems when trying to use his garden.
	He had been advised to contact ERYC, which he had already done.  Cllr Peirson agreed to investigate.
	Letter from POWER Action Group 
The group are requesting support from Parish Councils to object to a pig breeding unit being built on land west of Middleton.
	Register of Electors update

02/16/101	Parish Council Committees
		 
	Planning 
	Applications Received
	Reduction by 50% sycamore tree 36 Main Street – some concern was expressed about the extent of the reduction.  It was assumed that a tree surgeon would have assessed the situation.

	Erection of single storey extension 76 Main Street – no comments.

	Creation 4 dwellings on land NW of 30 Highgate (Amended plans) – there was some discussion about car parking but no comments on the amended plans.



	Decisions by ERYC
	Erection 2 storey extension Cherry Burton Hall – planning permission granted with conditions.

	Allotments
	Cllrs Stanley and Jeffrey had checked the state of the allotments and will do another inspection later in the year when more cultivation is taking place.
		
02/16/102   	Sportsfield Management Committee

	Hedge – This needs to be cut by the end of February to avoid nesting birds, but this might be unlikely as field is waterlogged.

	Pavilion Refurbishment – work has begun on the toilet refurbishment.  It should be completed by the end of Feb.  Invoices will be coming in.  Overspend will be about £200 which will come from the Sportsfield Budget.

	Cricket Club Funding Bids – two applications have now been submitted for new nets and an artificial grass strip.  There would be no cost to the Parish Council.  If the bids were successful work should take place for nets at end of season and the grass strip at the end of March.  An agreement has been made with ERYC, as landowners, about the land for the grass strip.
	Resolved – to sign the agreement.
	
02/16/103	Annual Parish Meeting

	The date has been agreed for the normal PC night of Tuesday 12th April 2016.  It has been advertised in the Church Newsletter.
	
	The meeting ended at 9pm.


